
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
   

 
¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ b±wD ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŀ άǘƻǳǊ ŘŜ ŦƻǊŎŜέ ōȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ WƛƳ /Ǌƻǎǎ 
covering a very wide range of DIY restoration and maintenance topics. (Members will recall that Jim and Edna 
/Ǌƻǎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎƛƻǳǎ Ƙƻǎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ƘŜƭŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ b±wDΩǎ нлмс 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ aŜŜǘΦύ WƛƳ ƛǎ ŀ άƘŀƴŘǎ 
ƻƴέ ŀƴǘƛǉǳŜ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ ƻǿƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜǊΦ He owns, maintains and drives a wide range of vehicle models and 
vintages from the very early 1900s to the post-war era, including several Ford V8s. WƛƳΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇŀǊǘ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƘŜΩǎ ƎŀƛƴŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŘŜŎŀŘŜǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ŀƴŘ 9ŘƴŀΩǎ ŎŀǊǎΦ  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Restoration and  Maintenance Tips 
March Membership Meeting  

 

 

 
 

Jim Cross and Friends 

Jim opened his presentation by distributing copies of an outline of the material he was going to present. The 
outline was very useful in helping members keep track of the wide-ranging presentation covering a myriad of topics. 
Perhaps just to get the audience in the right frame of mind for what was to come, Jim also distributed a set of 
guidelines (machine settings and recommended rods) for stick welding. 
 

¢ƛǇǎΣ ŎƻƴǘΩŘΦ ǇŀƎŜ о 

By John Ryan 
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!ǎ L ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻƴΣ aŀǊŎƘ нлΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ {ǇǊƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘƛƴƎ уέ ǘƻ млέ ƻŦ ǎƴƻǿΦ !ǎ ŀ ƪƛŘ 

ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ά{ƘƻŜƭŜǎǎέ WƻŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻ ²ƘƛǘŜ {ƻȄ ŀǎ ƘŜ ƭŜŦǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƻƪ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƻǳǊǘƘƻǳǎŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘŜǎǘƛŦȅπ
ing before the grand jury that he was one of eight players who took bribes to throw the 1919 World Series to 
ǘƘŜ /ƛƴŎƛƴƴŀǘƛ wŜŘǎΣ ά{ŀȅ ƛǘ ŀƛƴΩǘ ǎƻΣ WƻŜΦέ ²ŜƭƭΣ LΩƳ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ȅƻǳΣ it IS so ς white snowflakes are upon us. Just 
when we thought warm temperatures were here to stay, we will need to postpone our old Ford driving 
adventures a little longer. Fortunately, in addition to our monthly meetings, we have several club activities 
on the horizon.  
hƴ !ǇǊƛƭ тΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ DŀǊŀƎŜ ¢ƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƎŀǊŀƎŜǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ Stan Johnson, Clem Clem-

ent and Keith Randall for hosting the club to your inner sanctums.  
On April 21, Hank DuBois and Jim LaBaugh will be hosting the annual Poker Run TourΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 

to drive your old Ford on scenic byways of Virginia. Associated with the driving route are trivia questions that 
each team must try to answer. The team with the most correct answers wins. 

On May 5, 11 am to 2 pm, Boy Scout Troop 150 will celebrate their 90th anniversary at the Annandale 
United Methodist Church. As an Eagle Scout myself, I will be there and trust that many of you will join me at 
this special occasion. 

On May 19, Dave Westrate will oversee for his 21st year the Annual NVRG/City of Fairfax Antique Car 
Show. To volunteer, contact Dave directly. 

On May 21-25, several members will participate in the EFV8 PA Dutch Country National Driving Tour.  
On June 11-15, 2018 EFV8 Grand National Meet, Dearborn, MI. The grand national meets are only held 

once every five years. Several members will be caravanning together to the meet.  
On June 17, CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ !ƴǘƛǉǳŜ /ŀǊ {ƘƻǿΣ {ǳƭƭȅ tƭŀƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ. The show is hosted by the Greater Wash-

ington Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of America.  
As members of EFV8 Club of America, we are represented by the officers and directors from nine regions 

of the US, Europe, Canada, Australia and New Zealand. Dave Collette is the director for the Mid-Atlantic 
Region. Dave and other officers and ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ƳŜŜǘ ŦƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ŦƛǎŎŀƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴƻǘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ άCŀŎŜ-
to-Face BoarŘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎέ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ 5ŜŀǊōƻǊƴΣ aL, are in this edition of the Valve Clatter. 

 
Best Regards, 
 

Joe 
 
 
 

 

2018 NVRG Officers & Terms 2018 Directors & Terms Committee Members 
President ς Joe Freund (2018-19) Membership ς Gay Harrington (2018-19) Fairfax Show ς Dave Westrate 

Vice President ς Bill Simons (2018-19) Programs Lead ς Dave Gunnarson (2017-18) Programs Member ς John Sweet 

Secretary ς John Ryan (2017-18) Webmaster ς Cliff Green (2018-19) Tours Chair ς Hank Dubois 

Treasurer ς Wayne Chadderton (2017-18) Sunshine ς Keith Randall (2017-18) Property & Refreshment ς Mark Luposello 

 Past President ς Jim McDaniel (2018-19) At Large ς Art Zimmerli 

 At Large ς Ken Burns (2018-19) At Large ς Andy Koerner 

  At-Large ς Jim LaBaugh 

 

mailto:joefreund@verizon.net
mailto:hahsuj@gmail.com
mailto:dlwbaw@aol.com
mailto:bsimons@rustinsurance.com
mailto:gunnarson@verizon.net
mailto:speedbird201@gmail.com
mailto:john@ryanweb.com
mailto:dcliftongreen@gmail.com
mailto:handcdubois@verizon.net
mailto:wjchad@gmail.com
mailto:klr8217@aol.com
mailto:drspdracer@gmail.com
mailto:jim.mcd@cox.net
mailto:viewtown@cox.net
mailto:helenandken@verizon.net
mailto:akoerner2@cox.net
mailto:jlabaugh@verizon.net
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Lubrication always generates a lot of discussion, 
opinion and anecdotes about which oils and greases 
perform well in our engines, gearboxes, wheel 
bearings, etc. Jim described his experiences and 
identified products that have produced superior 
results for him. The products included extreme 
pressure lubricants in the form of both grease 
(distributor cams) and oil (Model T spring perches). 
For wheel bearings, Jim discouraged using disc brake 
grease and recommended more traditional types, 
such as the Model T red-colored grease or the 
traditional fibrous type. Jim uses John Deere Corn 
Head Grease for u-joints. For engine oils, Royal 
Purple HPM (High Performance Marine) and HPF 
(Racing) oils have high ZDDP content and were 
recommended to Jim by the manufacturer over 
standard Royal Purple.  

 

 
              Royal Purple HPM 

 
In contrast to the very modern Royal Purple 

products, some very old products are still relevant. 
The venerable (since 1923) Marvel Mystery Oil as a 
gas tank additive has properties similar to a fuel 
stabilizer. The often-maligned and often-praised 600 
weight gear oil now has a more modern alternative 
in the form of Lubriplate SPO277, a similar but 
superior product. The 600 W oil (a.k.a. steam 
cylinder oil) was originally developed for lubricating 
steam engines and was made from rendered beef fat 
which would not exit the cylinder when the steam 
was exhausted. 

Confronted with repairs to very early cars, such 
ŀǎ WƛƳΩǎ мфлф .ǳƛŎƪΣ ǇŀǊǘǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦŀōǊƛŎŀǘπ
ed from raw material. Examples include machining a 
water pump packing washer, casting knobs from 
modern plastic casting materials. Fuel pump rebuild-
ing may require fabricating a diaphragm from Viton 
sheet stock. (On fuel pumps for most antique cars, 
the diaphragms can be easily replaced in contrast to 
ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀǘŜŘ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭƛŜǎΦύ WƛƳ Ƙŀǎ ǳǎŜŘ ƭŜŀŘ 
sheet stock as a gasket material for warped surfaces, 
commonly encountered on carburetor fuel bowls. 
Other sheet materials (cork or plastic) can be used to 
make gaskets and washers. Jim showed several 
examples of gaskets made from sheet stock and 
homemade knobs made from cast plastic. The 
McMaster-Carr company has a wide range of sheet 
materials, die sets, and punch pliers to aid in fabri-
cating these sorts of parts. Jim displayed a gasket 
punch set and mentioned that electrical box knock-
out cutters can also be used to cut gaskets. 
  

 
        Gasket Punch Set 

 
Speaking of materials, wood is found in various 

places, especially in the older cars. Jim discussed 
Kwick Poly, a product for repair of wood. It can be 
used to fill screw holes which are worn oversize or 
stripped. The product sets up quickly (in 2 minutes) 
and cures very hard so that it must be drilled or 
tapped for the new fasteners. Jim also demonstrated 
a method for tightening up wood spoke wheels using 
a copper shim on the hub.  

¢ƛǇǎΣ ŎƻƴǘΩŘΦ  
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Adapting parts from other vehicles is a strategy 
often used for the very early cars when new or used 
ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜƭȅ ǳƴƻōǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜΦ ά/ŀǎŜέ ƛƴ 
ǇƻƛƴǘΥ ŦƻǊ WƛƳΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŀǊŜ мф16 Case 7-passenger 
touring car, the original distributor ς an unusual 
Westinghouse unit ς needed replacement. Solution: 
a modified Model A distributor which required 
relatively minor machining to adapt. 

Jim also briefly discussed cooling system 
maintenance and diagnosis and related overheating 
issues ς a topic bound to generate lot of interest 
among flathead fans. Maintenance might include a 
ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŦƭǳǎƘ ǿƛǘƘ άǎŀƭ ǎƻŘŀέ όǎƻŘƛǳƳ ŎŀǊōƻƴŀǘŜύΣ 
ǊŜŀŘƛƭȅ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǎ !ǊƳ ϧ IŀƳƳŜǊΩǎ ά{ǳǇŜǊ ²ŀǎƘπ
ing Soda,έ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ at grocery stores. Refills should 
use only distilled water. Cooling system diagnosis 
includes using a non-contact IR temperature sensor 
to measure the temperature difference between 
radiator top and bottom. There should be a 20° F 
difference. Radiator coolant testers can check for 
exhaust leaks, nitrates, pH and freeze point and are 
readily available at the local parts store. For diagnos-
ing persistent problems, radiators can be very closely 
inspected to determine if there is any separation 
between tubes and fins. In severe cases, a simple 
electrical continuity test may indicate separation. 
The solution to any significant tube-fin separation: a 
new radiator core! 

It is well known that ignition timing issues can 
cause overheating. But incorrect valve action can 
increase engine temperatures as well. Jim illustrated 
the effect of valve adjustment by describing a 
summertime cross-country trip in his 1925 Model T. 
After correcting improperly adjusted valves, the 
water pump had to be removed because the engine 
woulŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǇŜǊ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ς 
it maxed out at 100° F!  His 1913 Model T also 
experienced chronic overheating. Learning from his 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ΩнрΣ ƘŜ ǎƻƭǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ōȅ 
correctly timing the valves ς by repositioning the 
timing gear by two teeth! 

The range of topics covered in the presentation 
was quite broad. Jim briefly shared his experiences 
with a cracked block, exhaust manifold insulating 
blankets to reduce underhood temperatures, 
internal blockages in flexible brake hoses, and tools 
for on-road repairs, among other topics. 

The March meeting program continued our tra-
dition of sharing experiences and technical expertise 

among NVRG members. This program ς a compila-
tion of insights and recommendations gathered over 
decades ς contained much practical information of 
immediate use by all members. Many thanks to Jim 
Cross for his very informative and entertaining 
program. 

 
 
 
A Big Thank You to All 
By Ken Burns 

 

It was quite a run and I never could have done it 
without the outstanding support of everyone in the 
NVRG. At the Board of Directors meeting last month 
I found out that the Valve Clatter had been awarded 
First Place in the Early Ford V-у /ƭǳōΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 
newsletter competition. This is the second time in 
three years that our club has been so honored. I 
ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ άƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ǊǳƴΣέ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ǘƘŀǘ L 
mean that over the past eight years the Valve Clatter 
has been awarded 2 Firsts, 2 Seconds, 2 Thirds, and 
has never finished out of the Top Five.  

 

 
 
Iƻǿ ŘƛŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΚ ²ŜΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƭǳōΣ 

active members, killer presentations at our regular 
monthly meetings, abundant tours, garage tours and 
tech sessions, family activities and so much more. 
²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ Ǝƻǘ folks who are willing to write up 
these activities. Okay, maybe I did coerce some of 
you into writing for me, but you always came 
through with flying colors. My job as editor was 
made so much easier knowing that I could count on 
having plenty of pertinent and meaningful content 
to work with each month. 

RECOGNITION 
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Beginning in January we shifted to a new way of 
publishing the Valve Clatter. Things are a little more 
ŘŜŎŜƴǘǊŀƭƛȊŜŘ ƴƻǿ ōǳǘ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŀƳŜ Ŏƭǳō ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀƴȅ ŘǊƻǇ 
off in quality or quantity in the content of our 
newsletter. I never could have had a successful 
tenure as your editor without support from all of 
you. I strongly urge everyone to continue to write for 
ouǊ /ƻƴǘŜƴǘ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎΤ ƛƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
asked. Volunteer to write up a monthly meeting, if 
ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻƴ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ǘŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ 
write-ǳǇΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ όŜƛǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ 
restoration or just a repair or an upgrade) write it up 
and share your knowledge with everyone.  

Lastly, I want to once again thank everyone who 
contributed to the Valve Clatter over the past eight 
years ς ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ōǳƴŎƘ ƻŦ ±-8ers. Now get 
back to work and write something for our new team! 

 
 
 
Winter Thoughts and Inactions 
By Clem Clement 
 

Mid-January I caught the crud. (Not the flu, and, 
yes, I got the flu shot.) I had no energy, spirit or 
interest in misbehaving. I just wanted to sit/lay still 
and vegetate. In mid-February the crud was still 
hanging on. So, winter plans and reports follow:   

40MERC: I planned to finish acceptance checks 
on my 40Merc: never took the dust cover off. I had 
ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭŀǘŜ ǘŜǎǘ Ŧŀƭƭ ǊǳƴΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ψоф CƻǊŘ 
pickup truck was parked in front of the 40MERC and 
died blocking the 40MERC in place.   
Ωоф ǘǊǳŎƪΥ I figured out why it would not start: 

the fuel pump was on the fritz. I searched and found 
out no dealer had the correct pump for sale, so now 
I have a new incorrect pump with the glass filter 
attached. It took a month working maybe 10 
minutes between naps a day to mount the thing. So 
far, I have not found a rebuilt kit for it for the old 
one.  

A study of my accelerator pedal did bring some 
success. My floor mat looks awfully like a white shag 
carpet. (But good, as rubber mats are about $100 
bux.) Turns out the rug bunched up under the spoon 
όǇŀǊǘ bƻΦ фтнрύ ŀƴŘ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ Ŧǳƭƭ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΦ L 
carved out some of the rug which left an ugly black 
undercoat showing. Then came matching spray paint 

and all is lovely. I messed around the accelerator 
mech from the carb to the firewall. The mech could 
not move to full throttle position due to the wiring 
harness being in the way. More naps and interrupted 
study revealed that I had installed the wire harness 
over the wiper vacuum metal line, not under it. 
More naps... Eventually I undid the wires to the 
starter solenoid and promptly lost their washers, 
replacements of which were in the upstairs train 
room. More naps... The loom wire to the oil pressure 
sender was also over the vacuum line and in trying 
to replace the attachment screw to the top of the 
sender, I lost the washer and stripped the threads of 
the sender unit. BIG NAP... Years ago, when I 
ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ¢ȅǊŜŜ IŀǊǊƛǎΩǎ ƘŀǊƴŜǎǎΣ L ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǊŜ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƻǊ Ŏǳǘƻǳǘ ǿŀǎ оΩΩ ǘƻƻ ǎƘƻǊǘΦ L ŀŘŘŜŘ ŀƴ 
extension without cutting the original eyelet off 
(meaning a nut and bolt covered in electrical tape. 
Ugly but works.) Now that the harness is under the 
vacuum line, the cutout wire will still not reach. 
Study of the Greenbook diagram of the wire posi-
tions, it looks like that wire was originally strung thru 
the left wiring and conduit assembly-L.H. (Part No. 
12281.) That appears to be too hard to do... The four 
plug wires come out the side of the assembly. On my 
engine there are only 3 side wire holes, so the wire 
for the eighth plug comes out the rear of the 
assembly.  
Ψол aƻŘŜƭ !: I did get an oil change and a couple 

of battery charges. On one of the few warm days we 
had, I tried to start the A: no such luck. Naptime 
followed by more study revealed that the fuel shut-
off valve had not been opened. Zat my job too?  
Some good came out of that dumbness: I find that 
sometimes I can turn the ignition key off and still 
have power to the coil and plugs. Good to know. 
(Normally, I shut the A down by closing the fuel valve 
ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴƎƛƴŜ ŦǳŜƭ Ǌǳƴ ŘǊȅΦύ LΩƳ ŀ ǎƭow learner 
for sure. 

Air Compressor: Somewhere in the fall my port-
able air compressor threw flames everywhere as it 
fried the GFI plug and the motor. New compressor 
and GFI are still in their boxes awaiting installation. 

CDC: Happily, I did get out to Jan. and Feb. 
cheery CDC events. Golly, they are fun and good for 
the spirit! I recommend these fun gatherings highly.  

CRUD: In my day, Mother would have wrapped 
some cutup unions in a dishcloth and tied it around 
my neck and put me to bed stinking. Grand Pappy, 

RUMINATIONS 
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who was always sewed into his long johns in Sep-
tember and cut out in May, would go out and dig a 
ditch till he felt better... Whatever bug we have it 
stinks. Nappy time is #1. Night sleep is scarce. I have 
no interest in nothing. There are projects every-
where with no work done to them. It took me 15 
Řŀȅǎ ǘƻ Řƻ п ƴǳǘǎκōƻƭǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ψоф ŀƴŘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘǊǳǎǘ 
my work anywhere. The wonderful Olympics have 
saved me.  

As I started out, not much accomplished this 
winter. Stay strong. Well, thanks for listening. I see it 
ƛǎ ǎƴƻǿƛƴƎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŀǎ L ǘȅǇŜΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ƴŀǇǇȅ ǘƛƳŜ 
around here... 
 
 
 
Seen at the Amelia Island Concourse 
By Cliff Green 

 

Several members were present at the 24th Ame-
lia Island Concourse. Most prominent was Al Mason, 
whose 1928 Auburn boat tail Speedster was fea-
tured on the meet poster and the brochure, plus the 
cover of the Island Monthly magazine (image below). 
This beautiful car has been seen in various stages of 
restoration at !ƭΩǎ home garage in Purcellville. 
Remarkably, he did most of the work himself. 

 

 

Member Ken Gross was again a distinguished 
judge. I was able to chat with member Bill Lightfoot, 
who has invested in exotic sports cars along with his 
V8 interests. 

Dave and Norma Blum (10th time), along with Bill 
and Liz Simons (5th) came for five days. They were able 
to secure an oceanside condo adjacent to the Ritz and 
were on top of all the activities. Sandra and I stay on 
the Amelia Island Plantation every winter with easy 
access to the functions. 

There are five auctions during Concourse week. 
We enjoy GoodingΩs the most. Not only is it the most 
accessible to our unit, but the entrance fee of $30 
includes the viewing the day before with a coffee bar 
and canapés plus a full breakfast on auction morning 
catered by the Omni HotelΧ and all the Bloody Marys 
and Mimosas you can drink!! The Bonhams auction 
had similar arrangements. 

For the second year in a row, the Sunday Con-
course was pushed back to Saturday because of 
forecasted rain. The big RM auction was pushed back 
to Friday. This compressed the scheduling and inter-
fered with other companiesΩ planned events. Adjust-
ƳŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ά/ŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻŦŦŜŜ,έ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ 
the one function scheduled on Saturday, was moved 
to other golf fairways. However, the C&C was free, 
whereas the Concourse admission was $120 ($95 in 
advance). Thus, we breezed through the C&C displays 
to concentrate where our money was!! And the 
crowds!! You could not see it all! 

 

 
 

[ƛƴŎƻƭƴ ½ŜǇƘȅǊǎ ŀǘ !ǳŎǘƛƻƴΥ Ψоф όϷмонƪύΣ Ψпл όϷутƪύ ŀƴŘ Ψпн όϷфлƪύ 
 

These were not the events to inspect flatheads. 
The majority of the show and auction cars were 
foreign sports and classics. I was burned out on 
Porsches. On the other hand, very few muscle cars! 
¢ƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŎŀǊǎ ƻŦ ±у ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƻƴŜ Ψос ŎŀōǊƛƻƭŜǘ 
($44k), thǊŜŜ [ƛƴŎƻƭƴ ½ŜǇƘȅǊ ŎƻǳǇŜǎ όΨофΣΩпл and Ψпнύ 
(imageύ ŀƴŘ ŀ Ψпм [ƛƴŎƻƭƴ /ƻƴǘƛƴŜƴǘŀƭΦ 

 

ELEGANCE ON DISPLAY 
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     Ψпм [ƛƴŎƻƭƴ /ƻƴǘƛƴŜƴǘŀƭ /ƻƴǾŜǊǘƛōƭŜ όϷснƪύ 

 

BTW, it did not rain on Sunday! 
 
 
 
1939 Pickup with Noise Troubles (continued from a 
June 2017 Valve Clatter report) 
By Clem Clement 

 

Story is that the truck is a resting place for parts 
of at least 3 former vehicles. The truck is a loose 
formation of parts rolling in a gaggle. This is about 
right for an old truck. The late Gill Williams and the 
late Mr. Ed told me they had built the truck from at 
least 3 worser carcasses. DNA evidence proves that 
фнуофнсопΦт ǎǘŜŜƭ Ŏƻŀǘ ƘŀƴƎŜǊǎ ƘŀŘ άƎƛǾŜƴ ƛǘ ǳǇέ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳŎƪΩǎ ǎƛŘŜǎΣ ŎƻǊƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŀƴŘƻƳ ŀǇŜǊǘǳǊŜǎ 
thereabouts. Rear fenders are not truck fenders. 
Two gas tank snouts seem odd. The seat pair was 
from a 1937 Gesnort Model Zero and was covered in 
light green and cream EFLF (Early Flex Linoleum 
Flooring). Hood prop is from a Model A brake rod. 
Hubcaps were a lovely mismatched set but matching 
on each side. The right inner door panel is metal, 
whereas the left one is cardboard. I named him after 
my Late Uncle Raeman Borden who taught me 
ƳŜŎƘŀƴŎƪƛƴƎ ǊŜŀƭ ƎƻƻŘΦ ό¦ƴŎƭŜ wŀŜƳŀƴΩǎ ǿƻƻŘŜƴ 
tool box that he made in Philadelphia auto trade 
school in 1923 rides proudly in the bed. In one of my 
first tours, we hit a cloudburst and nothing inside 
was not soaked. The good news is that I have an 
oversized radiator, matching green fan belt and the 
truck is really fun to drive! 

Seems the transmission always had something 
to say. Gill spoke of various parts being gathered for 
the project. The case is a 1935, no. 18-1439057. The 
gears are thought to be early. There is a brake/clutch 
assembly pivot for a 1940 tranny mounted on the 
frame?? The gear box had an annoying howl in third 
gear. It took above 52 mph before the engine noise 

ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǉǳŀǿƪƛƴƎΦ ά¦ƴŎƭŜ wŀŜƳŀƴέ ŎŀǊǊƛŜŘ ƳŜ 
many a mile in this config., annoying my passengers. 

As time went on and other maladies got attend-
ed to, it became clear to me that help was needed. 
Several Clubbers listened and thought it was a gear 
problem. Because it has a closed drive shaft and 
sound can transfer, several were equally convinced it 
was a bad rear end. I was hoping for opening up the 
rear end as I wanted change rear gear ratios.  

Further study revealed that the clamshells were 
loose. The 6 mounting bolts were incorrect with too 
thick heads installed with self-locking nuts. This 
made tightening the clamshell very difficult. Also, a 
random clanking sound chimed in from time to time.  

Last summer we decided to spread the parts 
around and see what was the issue. Donuts, coffee 
and lunch was ordered, and invites gone out and the 
ŜƴƎƛƴŜ ŘƻŎǘƻǊǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ƘŜǊŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘΧ L 
was lucky to have John Ryan and other experts hover 
over our work. 
Mystery: As always with an old vehicle, its history is 
ŎƻƴŦǳǎƛƴƎΦ ό[ƛƪŜ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜ Ωпл ǘǊŀƴƴȅ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƻǊ 
why mess with an ole truck in the first place?) 

With truck jacked up, noise occurs in third gear 
only. Noise comes from rear of tranny. 
Decision: Remove tranny and replace with a minto 
red tranny 
Mission: Fix something on my 1939 Ford pickup. 

Undercarriage noise in third gear getting worse. 
Random clunking from tranny area annoying to 

driver 
Need to get greasy. 

Process: Find perfect tranny someplace:  
Fix it perfecter with new bearings and shims, etc. 
{ƭŀƳ ƛƴ Ψоф 
Run forthwith 
Facts:  ¢Ǌŀƴƴȅ ƛƴ ǘǊǳŎƪ ƴƻǘ ŀ Ψоф 
tŀǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ Ψпл ǎŜǘǳǇ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ 
Whaaaa? 

Action plan: Invited ev-8ers to play as a team on 
tranny problem: 

Determine where the noise is coming from 
Fix something 
Have donuts, coffee, pizza together 
Enjoy a team effort. Team included from time to 

time: John Ryan, Benny Leonard, Bill Selley, Suzette, 
Jim Gray, Steve Zimmerli, Cliff Green, Stan Johnson, 
Tom Quigley, the postmen and me and probably 
others. 

A few years earlier I found a bright red tranny at 

THE SAGA CONTINUES 
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a Westminster AACA parts meet. The seller said it 
ǿŀǎ ŀ ΩофΣ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǊŜōǳƛƭǘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŜŜŜǊŦŜŎǘΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ 
and the red did not wash off; therefore, it was 
ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘΗΗ !ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǿƛǎŜ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜ 
cracked it open just to see. The bearings were used 
so we rebuilt with new bearings and shim washers. 
DŜŀǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǎŜǘ ƻŦ Ψофǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜ ōǊŀǎǎ 
syncro rings in a 1938 case. Good plan. My team 
ŘŜƳŀƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŘ ōŜ ǊŜǇŀƛƴǘŜŘΧ DƻƭƭȅΣ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ 
the special red sauce would keep the gremlins back. 
That tranny went together with the usual battles of 
wrong parts sent, some modifying and hammer 
work. On the road and so far, so good! 

We disassembled the bad tranny and found 
wear but no problems. After much study we believe 
the issue was a loose universal mounting bolt and 
loose and incorrect clamshell bolts. Evidence: 3 of 
the 4 universal joint pivot ends were shiny, indicat-
ing heavy rubbing/scoring on the B-4513 Cap 
(universal joint housing inner). As I reported, the 
άŎƭŀƴƪέ ǎƻǳƴŘ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ ŜƴŘǎ ƘƛǘǘƛƴƎ 
one of the two grease input aperture lips on the cap. 
Interestingly, the forward edge of the universal is 
shinier (it is factory turned) than the rear end 
indicating the front lip was bumping on the rear 
bearing center, furthering proof of slight motion 
between surfaces. The head end of the universal 
securing bolt was well worn.  

 

 
U-Joint Securing Bolt 
 

The bolts attaching the U-Joint caps (commonly 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ άŎƭŀƳ ǎƘŜƭƭέύ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǊƻƻƳ ǘƻ 
tighten the nuts. (Fordbarn members report that 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ōƻƭǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƻǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ 
old ones.) Universal Joint mounting bolt is Ford no. 

24369-S, a 3/8-24-тκуέ ƘŜȄ ƘŜŀŘ ōƻƭǘΦ όbŀŎŜǿƛŎȊΥ 
#R91-лрΦ .ǊŀǘǘƻƴΥ Імлпол ώоκу Ȅнп Ȅмέϐύ 

 

 
U-Joint Inner Cap 
 

²Ŝ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ aŀŎ ±ŀƴ tŜƭǘΩǎ The Ins and Outs of 
Early Ford Transmissions book closely. This is an 
excellent step-by-step reference document.  
Diagnosis: (Based on expert advice by Mac VanPelt) 
¢ƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜ ǎƘŀŦǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ to move 
forward or back. The main shaft of the tranny 
doesn't have room to move forward or back IF the 
uni is bolted securely to the rear main shaft. Since 
we have determined the uni mounting bolt was 
loose, the shaft has about ½ inch of play. When 
shifting gears, pressure is applied to the tranny shaft. 
The first to move probably is the main shaft forward 
or back to take up the slop, causing peening on the 
bolt head. Probably every time the tranny is shifted, 
the universal moves fore or back. (Probably as well 
when acceleration/deceleration occurs.) 

 In sum, be sure to install and tighten the heavy 
locking washer and spacer on the bolt and tighten it 
to spec when assembling your tranny. This must be 
done before the drive shaft assembly is connected. 
(There are at least 2 known incidents that the 
worker did not install the bolt as he could not find it. 
In both cases the tranny was damaged! 
Lessons learned: Everything took longer than 
planned. 

The parts travel times to get to my house de-
layed activities. 

Comradery is the best part. 
LŦ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŜǎΩ ŦŀŎǘǳŀƭ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 

pickup trucks were ½ true, there were not enough 
ǇƛŎƪǳǇǎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΧ 

We now have a chromed shifter in the truck. Ten 
knots faster I go. 
Results: Great camaraderie 
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New parts tossed in:  
Replacement tranny with all new bearings, 

shims, etc. 
New clutch and pressure plate 
Slightly used oil 
Tons of free advice and alternative truths tossed 

about: some relative 
Hoity Toity chromed 1940 shifter stick installed 
Many pizzas gave it up 

Thanks a BUNCH, everyone!!! 
 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP WELCOME 
By Gay Harrington 
 

A newer member of our NVRG is Frank Wood, 
who resides in Williamsburg, VA.  On behalf of the 
ŜƴǘƛǊŜ b±wDΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ CǊŀƴƪ ǘƻ 
our chapter of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America!   

Frank owns two early V8's:  a 1950 Ford Custom 
Tudor and a 1949 Mercury Club Coupe.  Here is what 
Frank recently shared with me about his beautiful 
EFV8 vehicles: 
άL ƘŀǾŜ ƻǿƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ мфрл CƻǊŘ ǎƛƴŎŜ мфунΦ !ƭƭ ƻǊƛƎπ

inal except for floor covering and trunk mat. 48k 
miles. 
 

 
         CǊŀƴƪ ²ƻƻŘΩǎ рл CƻǊŘ 
 

I bought the 1949 Mercury about a year ago off 
the EFV8 classifieds from an EFV8 club member in 
the St. Louis area, who had the car about 20 years.  
He repainted it, had some chrome redone and got it 
running.  It has the original interior except for floor 
covering and trunk. I am still in the process of getting 

it mechanically reliable. One of the most original 49-
рм aŜǊŎǳǊȅ ŎƻǳǇŜǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŜƴΦέ 
 

 
CǊŀƴƪ ²ƻƻŘΩǎ пф aŜǊŎǳǊȅ 
 
 
 
 

AACA Flea Market in Westminster 
by Dave Gunnarson 
 

While March 20th might be the official first day of 
Spring, for a group of early-bird NVRGers, the old car 
season began anew Friday March 23rd at the AACA 
Sugarloaf Mountain Region 45th Annual Indoor-
Outdoor Antique & Classic Auto Parts - Swap Meet in 
Westminster, Maryland. 
 

 
 
A 1966 Mercury Park Lane convertible for sale at 
ϷтΣрлл ŀǎ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŎƘ .ƛƭƭ {ƛƳƻƴΩǎ ŜȅŜΦ 

NEW MEMBER WELCOME 

TOUR REPORT 
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A blanket of snow in the surrounding countryside gave ample evidence that winter weather was still 
around, but upon entering the indoor and heated Agricultural exhibit hall, spring was in full bloom. Although 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŀƴ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŜŀǊƭȅ CƻǊŘ ±у ǇŀǊǘǎΣ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ 
leave without. Ken Burns snapped up a nice Ford Chassis Parts Orange Book and Hank DuBois brought home 
an NOS instrument housing and a snake oil gadget. There were plenty of tools, clocks and trinkets to catch 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŜȅŜΦ  {ƳƛƭŜǎ ǎŜŜƴ ŀƭƭ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ ŎŀǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ 
 

 
 

Pictured left to right: Joe Freund, Steve Groves, Dick Johns, Bill Simon, Benny Lenard, Jim Cross, Ken Burns, 
Clem Clement, Tank Edwards, Bruce Metcalf, Bill Selley, Jim Gray, Hank DuBois, Dave Gunnarson.  Not 
pictured: John Ryan, Jim Crawford, Mike Prater and Luke Chaplin. 
 

 
 

An indoor venue was very much appreciated by all.  A handful of outdoor spaces in the mud, snow and wind 
were less popular. 
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Notes from the National Early Ford V8 Club 
 
Summary of Face to Face Board Meeting, Dearborn, MI                                         
 
February 13-14, 2018  
 
National Officers for 2018:  
President - Phill Hall 
Vice President ς Mike Driskell  
Board Secretary - Joyce Parsons  
National Chief Judge ς Ken Bounds* 
Directors - same as 2017 (all incumbents were re-elected)  
 
(*Replaces John McBurney, National Chief Judge -2006-2017, now Midwest Deputy Chief Judge) 
 
Election Ballot, Write-In Option: This option has been removed. All members seeking to serve as a national 
ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǳƳŜ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǎƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜΩǎ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŎŀπ
tions.  
Financials and Membership: Membership for 2017 decreased by 5.28% from 8,453 to 8,007.  
Grand National Meet June 11-15th: An excellent meet is being planned. Please try to attend. There are 
several great tours involved -the Village Industries bus tour, Picnic Day at the Greenfield Village, Benson Ford 
Research Center behind the Scenes tour and a private tour of the Rouge Factory.  
V-8 Times: Jerry Windle gave a report to the board noting that we have two new advertisers. A new feature - 
ά.ŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾŜǊǘƛǎŜǊǎέ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΦ  
Technical Books: The 1949 -1951 Mercury Book is getting closer to completion as is the Flathead Engine 
Book. The 1933 - 1934 Ford Book Revision is begin put together by Dave Rehor and Don Rogers.  
2019 National Meets: The Central National Meet will be held on August 24 -27, 2019 in Auburn Indiana 
featuring the opening of the Early Ford V-8 Foundation Museum expansion. We are still looking for hosts for 
the Eastern and Western Meets. 
National Driving Tours 2018:   
1. Pennsylvania Dutch Driving Tour, May 21-25, sponsored by the Hawk Mountain RG #57.  
2. Welcome to Montana Driving Tour, August 26-31, sponsored by the Big Sky RG#153.  
3. Southern New Mexico Driving Tour, October 5-10, sponsored by the Tumbleweed RG#79.  
 /ƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ±-8 Times for more info.  
Regional Group Anniversaries:  
 45th Anniversaries -  Kansas City Regional Group #55 and the Indiana Regional Group #56. Congratulations!!  
Early Ford Foundation Museum Update:  
The outside walls and roof are completed. The rotunda is being framed in and lighting plans finished up. If 
ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ DǊŀƴŘ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ά{ƴŜŀƪ tŜŀƪέ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ фth. Lunch 
will be available from 11:00 am to 2:30 pm on Sunday, June 10th. The event is sponsored by the Auburn Blue 
Ovals RG#169.  
Use of National Logo:  
Regional groups have the authority to use the national logo on their nonprofit event flyers, flags, business 
cards, stationery, envelopes, banners, websites, newsletters and portable signs. Business cards can only have 
regional information and cannot list any products, services or businesses. Regional Directors can grant the 
use of the National Logo within our prescribed region without having to present to the entire board as long 
as it meets the above guidelines.  
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NVRG Trifecta Garage Tour 
Saturday, April 7, 2018 

 
Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǳǎƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ōȅ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƎŀǊŀƎŜǎΗ aŜŜǘ ŀǘ CŀƛǊ hŀƪǎ aŀƭƭ Ϫ уΥол ŀƳ 
ƻǊ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǎǘƻǇΣ /ƭŜƳ /ƭŜƳŜƴǘΩǎ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ǿκΩпл aŜǊŎ /ƻƴǾŜǊǘ Ϫ фΥлл ŀƳΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ǘƻ YŜƛǘƘ 
wŀƴŘŀƭƭΩǎ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ǿκŀǿŀǊŘ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ aƻŘŜƭ ¢Σ Ωос /ŀōōȅΣ ŜǘŎΦ ϪмлΥмр ŀƳΣ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ {ǘŀƴ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΩǎ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ 
w/A-±у ǳƴŘŜǊ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ Ϫ ммΥпр ŀƳΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ ŀ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ŀǘ мΥлл ǇƳΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ 
contact Hank DuBois @ handcdubois@verizon.net or 703-476-6919, if you plan to join us so our hosts will 
know how many of us to expect and I can get an accurate lunch count. Be sure to plan on driving your V8 if 
the weather cooperates.    

 
 

 
 

17th Annual NVRG Poker Run 
Saturday, April 21, 2018 

 

 9:00 am - Meet at Fair Oaks Mall at our usual spot across the mall perimeter road from the Marriott Hotel.  
After a briefing and distribution of route directions, trivia questions and poker cards for the 1st leg of the run, 
the first V-8 will depart with remaining V-8s departing at approximately 5-minute intervals thereafter. 
 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ Řǳǎǘ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŀǘ ±-у ŀŦǘŜǊ ƛǘǎ ƭƻƴƎ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have a V-8 or your V-8 is not up to it or for any reason, you can drive your modern vehicle but be prepared to 
explain why! 
   

 ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǎŎŜƴƛŎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǊƻŀŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

should see lots of beautiful spring blossoms to see! 

 There will be several stops along the route where poker cards as well as trivia questions and direc-

tions for the next leg of the run will be distributed.   

 ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ǌǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŎƻǊŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ 

to the trivia questions anŘ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇƻƪŜǊ ƘŀƴŘόǎύΦ  !ǎ ǳǎǳŀƭΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

prizes for both.  

To sign up for this fun event or if you have any questions, please contact: 
Hank Dubois (handcdubois@verizon.net or 703-476-6919), or 

Jim LaBaugh (jlabaugh@verizon.net or 703-573-9285) 
 

mailto:handcdubois@verizon.net
mailto:handcdubois@verizon.net
mailto:jlabaugh@verizon.net
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NOTEΥ ¢ƘŜ ά!ǳǘƻƳŀǊǘέ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ōŜƛƴƎ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ōȅ b±wD ƳŜƳōŜǊ Jim McDaniel. If you have any 
submissions, updates, or corrections, please contact Jim at jim44mcd@gmail.com (e-mail preferred) or cell: 202-
409-4459. To be included in the next issue, new or changed ads need to be submitted to Jim by the 18th of each 
month.  Photos are acceptable for ads and will be included as space permits. 

 
Vehicles FOR SALE 

 

Early 1947 Super Deluxe Ford Coupe: Dark blue, 
2017 Dearborn Award winner. Car located in 
Virginia. Bill Selley, 703-679-9462. (09/17) 
 

 
 

1936 FORD 5 Window Coupe: Same owner past 55 
years; last 20 in covered, dry storage. 21 stud LB 
ŜƴƎƛƴŜ ǊŜōǳƛƭǘ ƛƴ мфурΦ 9ȄǘǊŀ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ Ωос ŜƴƎƛƴŜΦ 
$23,000 OBO. Located in PA. Mike Gall 814-619-
8193. (11/16)  

 
 

 

1953 Lincoln Capri Convertible and Coupe: Call for 
more info. Mike Gall 814-619-8193. (11/16)  
 

 

 
 

 
Antique 1960s Farmall Cub Tractor: Includes the 
following implements: Belly Mower; Single Blade 
Moldboard Plow; Front Snowplow; Sickle bar 
mower. Has working hydraulic lift and PTO. Runs 
nice ς needs paint & tires. The implements need to 
be restored and serviced in order to make them 
operable.  Would make a great tractor for pa-
rades, etc.  Asking $1,950, contact me for more info. 

Al Edwards, Front Royal, VA, 703-408-8372, 
AlFromVA@aol.com. (11/16)  

 

Parts & Accessories FOR SALE 
 

1935-40 Ford passenger car tailpipe, NOS/NORS. 
Never used, $50. Jason Javaras, 540-786-5819. 
[3/18] 
 

 

1942-48 Ford/Mercury SS back window trim 
w/rubber seal, $50. Jason Javaras, 540-786-5819. 
[3/18] 

 

 

1947-48 Ford accessory chrome grill guard, $50. 
Jason Javaras, 540-786-5819. [3/18] 
 

 

мфпл ŀƴŘ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ CƻǊŘ ά!έ ŎȅƭƛƴŘŜǊ ƘŜŀŘǎ, $25 
each. Jason Javaras, 540-786-5819. [3/18] 

 

Ford backup lamp (51A 18275).  Needs switch, 
otherwise show quality, $60. Jason Javaras, 540-
786-5819. [3/18] 
 

 

άIƻǿ ǘƻ .ǳƛƭŘ Iƻǘ wƻŘǎΦέ  Fawcett book from the 
ŜŀǊƭȅ Ψрлǎ.  Covers flathead Ford upgrades and body 
mods of the period.  Neat stuff, decent shape, $20.  
Jason Javaras, 540-786-5819. [3/18] 
 

 

One pair 60-HP Ford Script Heads, NOS cast iron, 
best offer. // Three 24-stud Ford Script Heads, cast 
iron, best offer. Leo Cummings, RPMLHC@aol.com, 
cell: 571-212-7747. [3-18] 

 

Northern Virginia Regional Group       Automart    (Buy , Sell, Trade) 
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